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DIARY DATES 
AUGUST 

14th Wakakirri Performance 

16th Science Week 

17th  Excursion Y5: SA Water 

20-24  Book Week 

24th  Assembly G3 

27-28  Tri-skills 

28th  Choir Rehearsal 

31st School Closure Day 

 

SEPTEMBER  

3rd Pupil Free Day 

7th Assembly Y3 

10-14  Swimming R—5   

17th  SA Cricket Clinic 

19th Music is Fun 

24-25  Tri-skills 

25th Choir Rehearsal & Performance  

 “Festival of Music” 

 

      SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager.

   

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 8.30am - 9am  

Week  3 Term 3 

Congratulations to Jess Smith on 

winning the role as Wellbeing 

Leader for the next 2 terms and 

Sonia Leleisiuao who will replace 

Jess as our PE teacher. 

Governing Council has approved 

the change of uniform colour to 

Navy Blue. We are now in the 

process of looking at what style of 

uniforms and prices. This change 

of uniform will be implemented 

over an 18 month period. Once the 

style of the uniform has been 

decided we will provide the 

community with all the required 

information. 

Sadly, it’s Goodbye to Geoff!  

Geoff has taken the opportunity 

to move onto a fulltime role 

elsewhere, and we wish him all the 

best for the future.    

David, our groundsperson, has 

made a good start. The school is 

already looking better with the 

work he has put in. We are really 

pleased that he is taking pride in 

our school grounds and look 

forward to whatever else he is 

able to get done. 

On Tuesday 7th August I attended 

a Marion Inland Partnership review 

where I had to talk to a panel 

about what we are doing in our 

partnership and in our schools. 

Overall it was a good review with 

Anne Millard and Susan Cameron, 

Executive Directors of Education 

providing positive comments on 

how well our partnership is going 

and how supportive and innovative 

our individual schools were. 

The next Pupil Free Day is coming 

up on Monday, 3rd September. 

Staff will be participating in 

either teaching oral language to 

IELC students or continuing to 

work with Vei Li Soo on problem 

solving strategies. Don’t forget 

there is also a school closure day 

on the Friday 31st August. 

Another reminder to please use 

the pathway into the school in the 

morning and afternoons when 

dropping off or picking up your 

children and to not walk through 

the gates where the cars are 

coming and going. 

 

 

The People’s Choice Community 

Lottery is nearing the close date. 

If you have a ticket book that has 

been sold, could you please bring it 

into the office as soon as 

possible?  If you are holding onto 

a book with unsold tickets and you 

feel you won’t be able to sell them, 

can you please also bring the book 

back?  Thanks.  All tickets sold 

are much appreciated.   

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal -  Richard Maynard,   Deputy  Principal - Zoe Wecker                                 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee  

The People’s Choice Community Lottery is closing 

soon!.  Please remember to bring your ticket books into 

the office as soon as possible—sold or unsold. 

1st Prize is a Toyota RAV4 GXL 2nd Prize is a LG Pack: 

Fridge, TV, Washer/Dryer Combo 

3rd Prize is a Toyota Corolla Accent Hatch ..other 

prizes include Rossdale Homes Landscape package, LG 

Packs, 18ct white gold diamond ring, bikes and a Phil 

Hoffmann Cruise and many more!  All tickets must be 

returned by 31st August! 

ALL BOOKS NEED TO BE RETURNED SOLD OR 

UNSOLD BY FRIDAY 31st AUGUST. 

 

Literary Quest for Classics ‘scavenger hunt’  

The City of Marion Library wants you to test your 

knowledge of the classics.  Have some fun and go into 

the running to win an amazing prize worth over $350 

including a Nintendo Classic Mini SNES and a copy of 

every single book in the Quest! 

Collect an entry form from any City of Marion Libraries 

branch and follow the instructions to enter. 

Stumped? Make sure you’re following our City of 

Marion Libraries Facebook page. We will be posting 

extra hints for the really difficult 

ones. Check out our Facebook page 

on Monday 3 September to watch 

our draw for the winner! 

Entries close 5pm on Friday 31st  

August. 

 

Come and give softball a try! 

If you have ever wanted to try a new sport, why not 

come to one of the Glenelg Rebels Softball Club’s Come 

and Try days? The club is holding two sessions in 

August at the Marion Primary School from 9am – 

10.30am (Sunday August 12th and 19th). All ages are 

welcome, and there are plenty of coaches on hand to 

help new players give softball a try. For more 

information, find Glenelg Rebels on Facebook or visit 

the website – www.glenelgrebels.softball.org.au  

 

Newsletter  8 

Term 3  

4 August 2016 

WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Newsletter  12 

TERM  3 

10  August 2018 

http://www.glenelgrebels.softball.org.au


Science Week—16th August 

Don’t miss out on Clovelly Park Science Week! Come 

along and join the fun of our Science exhibition! 

Students will lead the exhibition showcasing many 

experiments that you can later try at home.  Held in 

the gym, the exhibition will start with Robotics at 

9:50am hosted by Y5. Different classes will 

showcase various experiments through the day. 

Wakakirri Performance this week! 

The Wakakirri performance will be on Tuesday 14th 

August. If you wish to buy a DVD of the 

performance, please order these through the front 

office prior to 20th August.  The price of the DVD is 

$39.50. 

Mars Mission! 

In July, 6 students from Y7 & Y6 were invited to 

Hamilton Secondary College to take part in a Mars 

Mission at the space school! They met Chief 

Executive, Rick Persse from the Department for 

Education.  Our students joined together with 

Hamilton students where three were in Mission 

control and three were 'on the surface'.  

They were astronauts testing and exploring the 

surface of Mars!  

The same group returned last week to do the 

opposite role of the mission when the Minister for 

Education, John Gardner MP, was there. 

- “it was fun, exciting and educational.”   - Griffin  

- “I was being a chemist, finding rocks to see if 
there was radioactivity.”     - Michael  

- “it was fun! I found being in mission control 
challenging when we used the  computers and talked 
to the people on the surface.”    - Hannah 

- “it was entertaining. I also found that it felt like we 
were actually in Mars!”   - Safa 

- “the Mars surface looked almost real.”   - Kyah 

- “the program was very innovative and intuitive.  I 
loved it because of the life-like experience it gave 
us.”  - Ebahi 

Canteen news 

Asian meal deal that will be running from Tuesday 

the 14th to  Friday the 24th of August. 

There will be a choice of: 

 1: Beef Chow Mein and an Organic Fruit 

juice for $7.00 

 2: Vegetarian Fried Rice and an 

Organic Fruit Juice for $7.00  

These can be ordered any day of the 

week, Tuesday to Friday. 

Please watch for the next themed meal deal in the 

next newsletter. Which country will be represented 

next? 

 

Street Smart Visit 

On Thursday the students from R-3 had a visit from 

the RAA Road safety school. 

We learnt: 

STOP  LOOK  LISTEN  & THINK  before crossing 

the road. 

“Look right, look left and look right again” before 

crossing the road. 

Young people should be in a booster seat until they 

are 145cm tall. 

Always wear a seatbelt when in a vehicle that has 

them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOOK RIGHT .. LOOK LEFT 

… LOOK RIGHT AGAIN .. 

BEFORE CROSSING THE 

ROAD! 


